Treasurers Report for 2013/14 Accounts:
PPA

In contrast to the deficit reported in 2012 and 2013, I report to the PPA membership that 2014 ended with an positive income over deficit margin of £919.45. 
The largest expenses for the PPA remain printing of the journal, administration and hosting of the journal on Ingenta. Two issues of the journal were released in 2014 and as reported last year, printing costs have again increased in 2014. The Editorial Board and PPA Executive Committee are investigating options to reduce printing costs but to ensure the quality of the journal remains. Administration costs again show an increase due to increased work load for Membership Secretary Emma Withers. The committee are looking into how administrative tasks are delegated to the membership secretary to help maintain the efficiency of this process and avoid increased costs from duplication of administrative duties. 

In 2014 there was a decrease in expense of around a third in relation to the AGM, due to a move by committee members to access other funding streams and reduce costs where at all possible to reduce costs to the PPA, in addition to increased funding from the CSP. There has also been a significant drop in the cost for conference calls from £418 in 2013 to £230 in 2014 due to the successful pilot and then move to a new provider of the service.  

Income in relation to subscription fees again showed an increase. 2014 saw the courses run jointly by PTE and PPA grow again in popularity. Due to an increase in costs, expenditure was up on courses significantly in 2014 compared to 2013, however this increase in expenditure was matched with an increase in income generated from courses last year. 

In summary, 2014 has seen a small increase in expenditure for the PPA; however we continue to maintain a strong financial position and have been very successful in endeavours to reduce costs where possible. We, the PPA Executive will endeavour to work within stringent budgeting to continue to provide value for money for our members.
PPAN
In 2014, PPAN accounts showed a decrease in expenditure in comparison to 2013 due to the decreased administrative costs and expenses claimed from courses. As with the PPA, costs for teleconferences were significantly reduced in 2014 compared to 2013. The year ends with an income of deficit margin of £14 profit. 
A small amount of income was generated via study evenings run and the PPAN remains a strong financial position for a regional branch with healthy reserves. The PPAN Executive, like PPA endeavours to provide value for money to the members and work within stringent budgeting.  
Elizabeth Bradshaw
PPA Honorary Treasurer
